
Friday, 1 April 2022

Beach Day 2022

Last Friday our entire school took the bus to Tahunanui for a whanāu day at the 
Beach. What an awesome day we had exploring, building sand structures, 
collecting treasures, playing in the park, beach games, enjoying our lunch in the 
outdoors and collecting rubbish. Thank you so much to our whanāu who came 
along to join in the fun.


                                              
 Community Notices


PLEASE BE AWARE THAT THE SCHOOL’S ACCEPTANCE OF ADVERTISING IN THE SCHOOL NEWSLETTER DOES NOT 
CONSTITUTE APPROVAL AND/OR ENDORSEMENT FOR ANY PRODUCT OR ACTIVITY.



Tēna koutou katoa,


School has been a hive of activity over the past two weeks with Beach Day and our Whanau Korero.

Our tamariki have been busily writing about their adventures at tahunanui Beach last week and we will 
display their work in our reception area for all to see. They all had a brilliant day and was a good time to 
relax and just enjoy being out on our amazing beach. 

It was really great for whanau, tamariki and kaiako (teachers) to connect to plan for our ākonga (learners) 
success. Zoom options were taken up by some which were really successful as were the face to face 
(kanohi te kanohi) discussions. Teachers will be in contact with whanau who were unable to make either of 
these options, as your child’s achievement, success and life at school is our number one priority.   


From April 4 at 11.59pm the mandates for vaccines in the education sector will be removed. For us at our 
school this means that we will be able to hold our assemblies in the hall and our whanau will be able to join 
us and be able to come into the school playground properly, regardless of vaccine status.

You are encouraged to return to join us for class trips and school events. We will be returning to the city 
library and this will be the start of venturing back out into the world. Our health and safety protocols will 
remain in place and mask wearing will continue and be encouraged when you visit anywhere in school.

Our first assembly when everyone can be there will be next Friday 8th April at 9.10am and we look forward 
to having you all back with us for these special times.


We will continue to release our tamariki at the end of school day starting at 2.45pm as this makes pick up 
easier for our whanau. Congestion at the school gate is eased and this way of ending our school day is 
positive and working well.


Currently we are still navigating the effects of covid in our school community. The number of cases are 
extremely low and most of our tamariki are back in school learning and school is functioning well with life 
continuing on. School is as safe as we can make it and the day contains many outdoor activities to minimise 
inside times. Classrooms are well ventilated and children who are in good health are attending school. It is 
essential that children are at school to continue learning and enjoying school activities as they should be, 
and only absent when they are too unwell to attend. Please continue to inform us if your child is absent and 
whether it is for covid reasons or other. School is required to send our covid related absences to the Ministry 
of Education.


We are hoping that with the school holidays, children will refresh and revive and with the new school term 
we will all be back and ready to get on with our mahi for Term 2.


Thank you all for your ongoing support for our school and the activities we undertake. This term has tested 
everyone but we’ve been resilient and continued on our journey, even if there have been a few detours 
along the way!


Kia kaha,


Sonya


Things to Remember 

Assemblies are on Mondays & Fridays at 9.10am in the hall.


School phone: 03 548 7970     Absentees mobile: 027 548 7970 


Terms 1 & 2 2022 Dates:

Sunday, 3 April 2022	 	 	 - Daylight Savings ends

Thursday, 14 April 2022	 	 	 - Last Day of Term1 2022

Friday, 13 April 2022	 	 	 - GOOD FRIDAY

Sunday, 15 April 2022	 	 	 - EASTER SUNDAY

Monday, 25 April 2022	 	 	 - ANZAC DAY  

Monday, 2 May 2022	 	 	 - First Day Term 2 

Sunday, 8 May 2022	 	 	 - Mothers Day

Tuesday, 17 May 2022 @5.30pm	 	 - BOT Meeting

Tuesday, 31 May 2022	 	 	 - APS Cross Country

Friday, 3 June 2022	 	 	 - Teacher Only Day (No school for 	 	
	 	 	 	 	 students)

Monday, 6 June 2022	 	 	 - Queens Birthday (School closed)

Friday, 8 July 2022	 	 	 - Last Day Term 2         


Principal’s Pen

Rippa Rugby at Tahunanui  
APS Rockets v St Joes Tigers

Friday, 1 April 2022 @ 4.35pm


Ground 3


APS Shooters - Thursday afternoon Basketball at Nayland

Beach Day writing by Nile Tahi


It is so awesome to see 
o u r A P S S h o o t e r s 
improving their basketball 
skills each week and 
working so well together 
as an encouraging team.

This Sunday, 3 April 2022 

Daylight Savings Ends


Reminder to wind 

your clocks back 1 hour



	 

	 

	 


  


PB4L Focus - Friendship MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD CHAIR


WE NEED YOU!


2022 is an election year for the School Board of Trustees. In September an 
election will be held and we invite interest from our community. 


School board members take on the role of ensuring all students receive the 
best possible education and provide the management of the school 
guidance and support through governance. For community members unsure 
of their skills and ability there is plentiful support and training. 

A school board:

• is accountable for student achievement

• sets the vision for the school or kura

• ensures the school or kura complies with legal and policy requirements 


If you are interested in finding out more about what a role on the board entails 
please get in touch via email or through the school office.  

Nga Mihi Nui,

Amie-Jo Trayes

Presiding Member, Auckland Point School, Board of Trustees

School Holiday Programmes available within the community



BE YOU. BE GREAT. AWARDS

Term 1 Week 9


Trafalgar Room

Milenna Mapu-Fetu: For always sharing your ideas and showing the APS way.

Estiana Khadka: For working so hard during Literacy to learn our sounds of the week. 

St. Vincent Tahi Room

Nevaeh Thompson: For her amazing Beach Writing.

Cleo Costelloe - Baptista: For being a good friend to others.

St. Vincent Rua Room

Billie Maxwell: For being a respectful and responsible student in the classroom during 
learning time. 

Phoenix McMahon: For being engaged during  maths by sharing your ideas with other 
group members.

Nile Tahi Room

Fiaseu Dempsey: For creating an outstanding Maui and the Sun artwork.

Zander Brown: For writing an outstanding recount of ‘Beach Day.’

Nile Rua Room

Antony Young-Collins: For his descriptive recount of beach day and using his self 
management skills to work independently.

Lania Lefale: For working on her proof- reading and editing skills during literacy time.


Fair Play: 

Neve Thompson: For consistently showing our APS values.

Leading Light:

Mele Manuouiha: For being such a kind friend to Scarlett on her first school visit at APS.


BE YOU. BE GREAT. AWARDS

Term 1 Week 8


Trafalgar Room

Tadhg Trayes - Hobbs: For having an amazing start back to school and always showing 
the APS way.

Almira Patterson-Daly: For using the WITS strategy and keeping a positive attitude. 


St. Vincent Tahi Room

Chloe Eastman: For being an AWESOME APS friend and taking care of others.

Mila Maas-Lane: For being an AMAZING APS friend and caring about others.

St. Vincent Rua Room

Ember van Boxel: For taking responsibility to complete tasks and help other students in 
the classroom. 

Harno Breet: For having a positive attitude in the class and being more engaged in 
learning. 

Nile Tahi Room

Nivea Peeti: For her amazing recount of Maui and the Goddess of Fire.

Emma Miller: For her amazing recount of the Magical Forrest.

Nile Rua Room

Mia Johnson: For always showing ‘The APS Way’ and promoting what a good leader is 
and does in and out of  the classroom. Haere tonu! (Keep going!)

Scarlett Milham: For her persistence and can do attitude towards her place value 
maths learning. Ka pai tō māramatanga (Great job with thinking/understanding).

Fair Play:
Ishan Singh: For offering to help tidy up in the hall after lunch. Ka pai to mahi!

Leading Light:

Tahiri Samuela: For showing friendship values in the playground and always being so 
caring!


